
Miguel Díaz-Canel, President of Cuba

Hidalgo Esq. 6, Plaza de La Revolución, CP 10400, La Habana, Cuba

Email: despacho@presidencia.gob.cu


Dear President,


I am writing to bring attention to the case of the musician Maykel Castillo Pérez, who has been subjected to 
unjust detention, harassment and violent threats while in prison.


According to information received by Amnesty International, Maykel has resorted to extreme measures, such as 
sewing his mouth shut, as a form of protest against the violent threats by fellow inmates and security officers in 
the prison since April 2023.


His family informed Amnesty International that Maykel's current health status is a significant concern. He suffers 
from swollen lymph nodes, and unfortunately, the prison authorities have not provided transparent and 
trustworthy medical diagnoses, adding to the uncertainty and fear surrounding his well-being.


Amnesty International sent an open letter to your office on May 18, 2023, highlighting the threats Maykel's had 
received and asking for his immediate release. Regrettably, as of now, no response has been received regarding 
this matter.


Maykel Castillo Pérez is a prisoner of conscience, imprisoned solely for exercising his rights to freedom of 
expression and peaceful assembly. 


I strongly urge you to take immediate action and order the unconditional release of Maykel Castillo Pérez. 
Furthermore, I ask you to protect Maykel from the harassment and threats he is receiving in prison. 


Sincerely,


mailto:despacho@presidencia.gob.cu
https://www.amnesty.org/en/documents/amr25/6779/2023/en/

